WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 27th June 7.00 p.m. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
ALL WELCOME

PUBLIC FORUM:  None

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), G. Smith, J. Henderson, 

N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: R. King, M. Scott
Moved: that apologies be accepted 



A. McCulloch/ G. Smith Carried

ATTENDING: None

The Chair person welcomed J. Henderson to the Board and welcomes his input.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 30th of May 2011 
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 







A. McCulloch/ G. Smith Carried

MATTERS ARISING: 

CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards

27 May 

Thomson Wilson Law
Amendment to agreement – to be discussed for 2012/13 at 






a future meeting.

31 May 

M. Ackland

Complaint – L. Judd read letter response sent via e-mail
02 June

M. Ackland

Minutes – too abbreviated (1)
06 June

M. Ackland

Missed meeting – response sent via e-mail. (2.)
07 June

M. Ackland

Correspondence through J. Ropati

09 June

B. Hannah

Noel & Doris Browne Site 56

10 June

EMA


Invoice for professional services

17 June

J. Draper

Management Financial Report for May 2011.

20 June

C. Hall


Awning – Site 107

21 June

R. King 


Apology unable to attend June meeting

Outwards

23 May

B. Hannah

Site 56 – original decision upheld

31 May

M. Ackland

Apology for using wrong name

04 June

M. Ackland

No Phone number, request meeting – unaware no internet at house
07 June

M. Ackland 

Proposal to cover everyone’s requirements – letter to be forwarded
13 June

B. Hannah 

advised that letter will be discussed in committee, June 2011.

20 June 

C. Hall


Awning - Directed to management

(1) The minutes are a summary of the discussion and the resolution recorded. However if persons should request further detail they can inspect the notes as taken by the Minutes Secretary.

(2) It has proven difficult to arrange meetings – in future people will be asked to make a presentation in person to the Board at meetings or forward a paper for consideration.
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 





A. McCulloch/ G. Smith – Carried

REPORTS:
Financial – At the moment there is a surplus shown this will come down as there are items still to be paid. John Draper is to be asked what constitutes capital as this appears a grey area.
 Moved: Report be accepted 


L. Judd/ G. Smith - Carried
Management report – to be discussed in committee; A. McCulloch with HAPNZ membership the prices of electricity and gas can be fixed and this will lead to savings. Anne Marie has resigned the position will be re-advertised and a draft of this has been completed it will be advertised in the following – Northern Advocate, Bream Bay News, Mangawhai Focus, and on Seek (as suggested by J. Henderson). Someone appears interested for the short term, and the position can only be casual until the staff review is finalized. The Northern Ablution Block as per agreement is to be staged to spread expenses over coming years. This is to bring it in to compliance with Health and Safety issues.
Moved:
Report be accepted


G. Smith/ J. Henderson – Carried

Surf Club Liaison Report – nothing to report.
GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Welcome John Henderson to Board 
· Board Policies –A. McCulloch compiled a list of policies and the state of review this needs continued work
· Drainage – update should have commenced 27th June as advised in management report.
· Dune and beach monitoring – More sand has been lost at Southern end of the beach but there is no immediate risk as the area is fenced, with the upcoming NRC planting programme commencing shortly agree to wait and see how this works.

· Upcoming events on the reserve - None

· Future Meetings – 
 Monday July 25th Ordinary Board Meeting



Sunday August 28th 11 am AGM followed by Ordinary Board meeting
Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – to protect the privacy of natural persons (Section 7(2) (a))

Moved in to committee at 7.50 pm

Moved: 




G. Smith/ J. Henderson - Carried


Moved out of committee at 8.42 pm

Moved: 




L. Judd/ G. Smith – Carried
Board resolved that –

Letter to B. Hannah approved for sending.

Moved:




 L. Judd/ G. Smith – Carried

Staff review – was incomplete there is insufficient information to make the Board feel confident that there is sufficient staff so as not to be paying overtime.
A bar chart is to be prepared by management with hours worked and another with the current costs and proposed costs. 

Moved:




 A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson - Carried

MEETING CLOSED AT 8.45 PM
Manager’s report June 2011

Telfer young have been contacted to value the buildings for Insurance purposes, the work should be done this week with the report available for the insurance company by the end of the month.

We are having Total Utilities Management Group renegotiate our power contract with electricity suppliers. If savings can be made, the cost would be 40% of the first years savings on current usage, we await their findings.

Also we are looking at the supplier of the gas for the park and its costs, we have found that we may be able to make some savings in this area as well. The projected savings could be as high as 25%. This is still being investigated.

Annemarie has handed in her notice, she is moving to Kerikeri with her partner. She will finish on the 18 July. She has been a good employee and will be missed, we wish her well. We will be advertising her position shortly.  

A consulting builder has been asked to look at the Northern ablution block with the view of planning the possible staging of the work to be done there, this will take a practical look at what would need to be done first so as not to impact on the work that would follow. We will be able to report on his findings in July. The costing on a new kitchen cabin is being investigated. 

We are starting the drainage work at the northern end the week of the 27th June. Mark Bridger will be drilling the holes and Geoff MacDonald will cart in some drainage metal to fill them, should be finished by the end of the month. 

We will be attending the holiday parks conference in Wellington from the 5th to the 9th July.

Richard & Noela

21/06/11

Finance report May 2011 accounts – Waipu Cove Reserves Board

Statement of Financial performance

Operating revenue Actual  31/05/11                    $689.4k
Expenditure Actual 31/05/11                                 $638.4k
Net Surplus /(deficit)Actual as at 31/05/11         $51.0k

Cash at Bank:

Cheque a/c      $7.1k

Savings a/c       $110.1k

Term deposits $237.1k

Loans x 2 Total $114.5k

Operating revenue to 31 May is $59k or 9% ahead of budgeted revenue and relates mostly to short term site fees($74.1k), extra campers, En-suite cabins, Interest income and internet access charges which is covering the shortfall in Long term site fees (-$53.4k).

This continues to indicate that revenue lost from the reduced numbers of long term site fees is being covered by an increase in the short term site fees.

Expenses
May’s YTD Actual expenditure is $41.1k or 9% above the budgeted expenditure and is $54k ahead of last year’s May YTD expenditure. 

The net surplus for YTD 31 May is $51k which is $7.9k more than the budgeted surplus for May YTD. 

Assuming June is still held to budget or close to budget this is a good achievement given the additional costs in legal fees and staff overtime.

Statement of Financial position

Current Assets                                 $128,268.41

Investments                                     $237,136.32

Fixed Assets                                  $1,995,251.71

Current Liabilities                              $15,305.58

Term Liabilities                                $114,529.14

Equity                                            $2,230,821.72

The year end forecast shows an expected surplus of $40.4k compared to the budget of $38k.

Linde Judd

Waipu Cove Reserves Board 

Finance Liaison

